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January 7, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

Mayor Spangenburg called the reorganizational meeting to order at 7:05pm.

Mayor Spangenburg swore in the following elected officials:


Kevin F. Harley - 4 yrs.


Dwight L. Addington - 4 yrs


Connie L. McElwain - 4 yrs

Gregory S. Bucher - 4 yrs.

Election of Officers:


Connie McElwain nominated Cappy Panus for President of Borough Council. Unanimous approval


Greg Bucher nominated Kevin Harley for Vice-President of Borough Council. Unanimous approval


Kevin Harley nominated Tom Huber as President Pro Tem. Unanimous approval


Cappy Panus nominated Greg Bucher as Chair of the Vacancy Board. Unanimous approval

Reorganizational meeting adjourned at 7:10pm




MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:12pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Connie McElwain, Dwight Addington, Tom Huber, Greg Bucher, Jeff Geoghan, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams and Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern.  Absent: 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to accept the minutes of the December 18, 2007 Borough Council Meeting. Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – John Wolf, Glenn Garber, Karl Bender, John J. Wider
Visit from - 

Comments from Citizens: 
Mayors Report – Police report for November 2007.   For the month of November there were 131 complaints, consisting of 50 criminal investigations, 11 violators were processed, nine vehicle accidents no fatalities, 3 injuries, 72 calls for assistance and 27 traffic violations. 

Mayor Spangenburg said he also wanted to appraise the Borough of information received about a week ago relative to the auto auction that is being planned out near Root’s. Mayor Spangenburg said there was an individual that thought the borough should know and he thanked her because know one else seemed to think the borough should know. The Mayor and Jim Williams looked at the plans and will be keeping their ears and eyes open as to what is going on and how, if any, impact there is going to be due to increase in traffic. This is separate from the Manheim Auto Auction. Jim said this auction will have Thursday sales. Strictly sales no recon business. It is for local dealers and very few car carriers will be used. Cappy Panus said Jim went to East Hempfield and expressed his disappointment that the Borough was not informed about this.
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January 7, 2008
Mayor Spangenburg swore in John J. Wider as a new Fire Policeman for East Petersburg Fire Company No. 1,
Reports from Appointed Officers


Borough Manager Report – See Attached 

Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached. Herb Mattern said he wanted to personally thank the members of the Fire Company for the time they put in some time to the Public Protection Classification (PPC) Survey done by the ISO, it’s ratings for insurance companies. They came in and did a complete survey.
Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  
Cappy Panus brought up the idea for the Borough to do something for New Year’s Eve. The idea was discussed (not sure discussed would be the correct word) about dropping something in the square as other towns do. Things such as a firemen’s boot or hat, water (because the borough has the best water in the state), a car carrier, etc. Something to think about.

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – For the month of December there were 50 calls with 513 personnel responding, total staff hours for the month 186, training hours 206, number of staff attending training 55.

EMA Report - Tom Huber reported on the proposed adoption of Resolution #622, to Prepare, Maintain and Keep Current an Emergency Operations Plan. It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to adopt Resolution # 622. Unanimous approval.
Public Works

Unfinished Business:

New Business:

Approve Appointed Service Organizations

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Dwight Addington) to appoint Barley, Snyder, Senft & Cohen/Michael Davis as Borough Solicitor Unanimous approval.

It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Greg Bucher) with unanimous approval, to appoint the following service organizations:

(1) General Engineer - 2008 - RAV Associates

(2) Water Engineer - 2008 - Arro Consulting Inc.

(a) Water Tank & Telemeter Engineer - 2008 - Navarro & Wright

(3) Auditor - 2008 - Trout, Ebersole & Groff, LLP


(4) Zoning Officer – 2008 – Edward Fisher – Light-Heigel & Assoc., Inc.

(5) Code Compliance Officer – 2008 – Andrew Nelson – Commonwealth Code Inspection Service, Inc.

It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Tom Huber) to reappoint Kevin F. Harley to Hempfield Area Recreation Commission 2008-2009. Unanimous approval.

Announcements: 

 With no further business, the regular meeting was adjourned at 7:58 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,


Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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February 5, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:01pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Connie McElwain, Tom Huber, Greg Bucher, Jeff Geoghan, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams and Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern.  Absent: Dwight Addington

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Jeff Geoghan) to accept the minutes of the January 7, 2008 Borough Council Meeting. Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – John Wolf, Glenn Garber, Norman King, James Rohrer Jr., Lisa Sandhaus, Adam Gochnauer, Sid Gochnauer, Don Schoenberger, Doug Nolt, Barry Newton, Nessie Saint Cyr

Visit from – Barry Newton, HARC Executive Board – Mr. Newton said this past year HARC was awarded a 501C3 organization, which makes us a tax exempt charitable organization and this gives us the ability to go out in the community and seek tax deductible contributions. That will help a lot in our endeavors, on looking for funding, state grants. We’ve started an $800,000 renovation project of our facility. We were able to get a tax-exempt loan, which will save us a lot of money. 
Cappy said that since Mr. Newton gave a nice summary of the Hempfield Rec Center perhaps now we can have a motion to appoint Adam Gochnauer. It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Tom Huber) to appoint Adam Gochnauer to represent East Petersburg Borough on HARC Board for 2008. Unanimous approval.



Chief James Rohrer, East Petersburg Fire Co. No. 1 – Chief Rohrer went over the annual fire company report for 2007. There were a total of 551 calls with 6,307 personnel responding, total staff hours for the year 3,369.40, training hours 4,008.47.



Chief Neil Harkins, Manheim Township Police Department – Chief Harkins went over the annual police report for 2007 (see attached). Chief Harkins also said that Mayor Spangenburg felt it would be a good idea to explain to council what the police are going to try to accomplish during the year. (see attached) 

Comments from Citizens: 

Mayors Report – Police report for December 2007 was included with Chief Harkins annual report.   Mayor Spangenburg updated council on EPAC, the three-part objective of EPAC
 is to promote, recognize and achieve. One of the areas that we felt very strongly about was that the borough is not really promoted very well nor do we have a mechanism of which to promote the borough very well either. So we became very original and creative and decided to use the internet. We have within our residency a lot of talent in graphic arts and digital photography and internet capabilities. One resident in particular, Bob Freeman on Stevens Street, is a web designer and graphic artist. So he has brought forth two ideas, which are here for council to look at what the proposed East Petersburg Borough website would look like. Various links would be built into it. Looking for input from the public. 
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February 5, 2008
Reports from Appointed Officers


Borough Manager Report – See Attached  - Jim commented that East Petersburg Day is moving along, had the first meeting in January and have started for 2008. There are new volunteers. On the Municipal Transportation Grant that has to do with the Main Street project, sent letters to PennDOT and waiting for answers. Also spoke with Rep. Bear to give us a little nudge and he said he would.

Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached.

Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – For the month of January there were 32 calls with 390 personnel responding, total staff hours for the month 278.8, training hours 244.25, number of staff attending training 111.

EMA Report –nothing to report

Public Works

Unfinished Business:

New Business:

Announcements:  East Petersburg Day at the Barnstormers will be on Monday June 23, 2008
 With no further business, the regular meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,


Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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March 4, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:01pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Connie McElwain, Tom Huber, Dwight Addington, Greg Bucher, Jeff Geoghan, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams and Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern.  Absent: 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Dwight Addington) to accept the minutes of the February 5, 2008 Borough Council Meeting. Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review. Greg Bucher asked if the plow we bought for Kreider’s is used to plow other places, such as Stauffer’s. Jim said to his knowledge no, the only place you may see it is in the East Hempfield area of the Borough, along Split Rail Drive because Kreider plows for them also and those streets are in the Borough area. Jim said he would find out for sure.

Attendees – Bob Friedman, John D. Wolf, William Pfautz, Chet & Jane Schoenberger, Jim Rohrer, Doug Nolt, Lisa Sandhaus, Jamie Rohrer, Karl Bender, Caleb Simmers, John Wider, Don Schoenberger, Sid Gochnauer, Adam Gochnauer, Glenn Garber, Nessie Saint Cyr
Visit from – 

Comments from Citizens: 

Mayors Report – Police report for January 2008. For the month of January there were 103 complaints in the Borough consisting of 20 criminal investigations, 8 violators were processed, 6 vehicle accident investigations, no fatalities and one injury. 77 calls for service and the department cited 36 motorists for traffic violations. 


Mayor Spangenburg presented Chet Schoenberger with a presentation for 55 years of service with the East Petersburg Fire Company. Gary said Chet and a couple of others spearheaded what we know to be the greatest fire company in the county of Lancaster. We as a community would like to recognize Chet Schoenberger and commend him for all the years he volunteered with East Petersburg Fire Company #1. You have taken classes that are to numerous to list and served as President, Vice President, Secretary, Trustee, Chief Engineer, Engineer, Asst. Chief and Deputy Chief. Along with serving in the positions previously mentioned, you continue to serve on numerous committees. You have been a mentor to many firefighters that came up through the ranks as Junior Firefighters and who are now serving in various rolls and positions within the fire company. Your continued dedication as a volunteer, being a driver for the Fire Company and helping to review all new prospective drivers, is an inspiration to all of us. As the Mayor it is my esteemed pleasure to thank you for your many, many years of service to this Borough and to the whole county of Lancaster with the East Petersburg Fire Company.


Cappy said she isn’t so sure that other communities can give commendations like this, someone who has dedicated 55 years of his life. That’s a long time to be with one organization in all the capacity that he has had. We are very proud of our fire company and it’s people like Chet that have made that foundation and we do thank you. Cappy said it would be a great benefit to the community if there were more people like him.


Mayor Spangenburg introduced Bob Friedman. Gary said he and Bob are friends who have known each other for a few years and Bob has a lot of talent that he uses in business and profession as a web designer, graphic arts, marketing, etc. In just getting to know Bob over the last few years it became very apparent to Gary that he has a lot to offer and the borough could really benefit from some of his offerings in terms of his skills and talent that he does professionally. Therefore, Gary said he talked to Bob about helping EPCAC develop a website solely for the purpose of promoting East Petersburg Borough. EPCAC was started last year, East Petersburg Community Achievement Council on the three fold purposes to promote, recognize and urge achievement within the Borough and we want to take a look at the first objective to begin to promote the Borough and we’ve decided that probably a website would make a lot of sense of the foundation and that website would be directly linked to the Borough website for the government side. It will not replace that or the two will not be joined together other than a linkage, it will still have it’s own purpose for running the Borough. However, this purpose will be to
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promote the Borough. Gary said he invited Bob here to meet the community and the community could meet him and allow him to talk about his vision for the website. He is also going to address a couple of needs he is going to have down the line where the community could participate and help, especially those of you who might be able to contribute in terms of website and understanding of technology. At the last meeting we had brought forth a couple of renditions that we were looking at, made them public and we got feedback, went back and came up with a rendition that we’d probably like to begin to use. It doesn’t mean we can’t refine it but took the ideas and reformatted it to come up with a new rendition. Gary passed copies of the new rendition to council. 


Bob said every single type of group will have their own page or area on the website, baseball team, soccer team, churches, etc. It will be set up where each group will have the ability to edit and add to that portion of the website using software that requires little technology so it’s going to be a huge project a lot of stuff is going to happen and it’s going to take awhile to put together. Technology wise is no problem. In put is an issue, organization is an issue, structure to a certain degree is an issue. Bob said part of what he is seeing here is to avoid having to pay to get this website going. Hopefully each single section would make a sponsorship of their page, i.e. baseball, soccer etc., to a local business then that would put a flow of cash into EPCAC to keep them going and cover the cost of making this happen. Hopefully it will become a virtual portal for East Petersburg where everything that EPCAC is looking at is recognized, updated and readily available for everybody to see and use. No limits, whatever it takes to make it work. 


Cappy asked, for example, would there be a page for the fire company if they wanted to reach out to youth, like about the cadet camp. They already have their own site so there would just be a link to their site from EPCAC’s site. Bob said the biggest hurdle now to get the next step moving forward is if you look at all the categories, #1 does that cover everything/did we miss anything and then #2 if we could get a list of each individual thing under each category then can build a bare bones skeleton working template. Then start filling it in with stuff. But the first step is to get a skeleton put together that works, empty but just all the pieces in place. 


Gary said if there is anybody that is interested in helping Bob or if you know of anyone Bob could contact to help form that group so that he can effectively build the website and get the right information in there and have some “go to” people to get information and get it back to him. Especially when it comes time for him to write news articles that will happen weekly. It could the Borough’s weekly news source. 

Reports from Appointed Officers


Borough Manager Report – See Attached - East Petersburg Day update, John Wolf said things are moving along, got musical groups lined up, the fireworks lined up. Jeff Geoghan said maybe a car show. Looking at trying to fill in that gap between 3 to 6 pm where there is a lull in the action. Looking into some different games and things like that. Cappy asked about the date and John told her September 20. Cappy said there needs to be another way to display the posters the children made for the contest, so it’s more obvious. 


Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached. Jeff commented that Herb had taken him on a tour of the entire water facilities in the Borough last week, along with his six-year-old son who pestered him with questions the entire trip. Jeff said he was really impressed with the entire water operation. Jeff commended Herb and the entire water crew as they just run a really tight ship and all the facilities are sparkling, you could eat off the floors. Record keeping is just exemplary. And, Cappy added, we have the best water in the state, so not only does it look good it taste good too!

Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – For the month of February there were 36 calls with 452 personnel responding, total staff hours for the month 340.66, training hours 257.75, number of staff attending training 123. There was property loss for the month of February of $730,000. Property saved for the month of February was $425,000. That equated to the barn fire on Junction Road and the house fire on Clarkson Drive.


Jamie asked for the publics help in regards to a program being put on by Hamburger Helper who is donating money. What needs to be done is go to their website myhometownhelper.com and you select the state and our program is in there under East Petersburg Fire Company; they are giving up to $15,000 away and we wrote it to try to raise money for replacing a 20-year-old fire engine. The more support they seen from the community the chances are better to win.  
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EMA Report –Tom reported that for those who are still looking to get in some Command 100, there is one course being offered, unfortunately it’s on St. Patrick’s Day which might not suit to well. It’s over at the training center. 

Jamie Rohrer said one thing on that, he just attended a weekend class learning NIMS stuff, and pretty much everyone sitting at the front table needs to be sitting in a 40-hour class called IS300. And the only way to get the class involved and get the people into this borough to do it is we have to have direct municipal involvement sitting in the class. That includes Public Works, Borough Council, Borough Manager, Police Department, Fire Department and EMS. No ifs, ands, or buts about it or grants are done for this town and everything else. Or if we have and event that doesn’t happen and it happens and we don’t have that in place Jamie said he doesn’t want to be around, because it’s federal government mandates. There are classes that need to be happening. Jamie said he does commend the borough because Jim and Tom did the report and out of 60 municipalities in Lancaster County not even half of them reported their NIMS reports which had to be done by the end of January. 

Public Works


It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Jeff Geoghan) to award the Edgemont Drive Water Main 
Replacement to Wexcon for $101,568.75. Unanimous approval. 

Jim noted that there were eight bidders for the Road Improvement of Edgemont Drive and the low bidder was Handwerk Contractor with Sauder Brothers Concrete being the subcontractor for the concrete work. Jim said this is less then the borough had estimated. Jeff Geoghan asked what base bid meant. Jim said that means it includes everything, a work order could be added if something else is needed which would increase the cost. John Wolf asked if they included a cost escalator in that bid and Jim said they did as they have the last couple of years, first year the actual cost of the job was lower then anticipated and we got money back from the contractor. Greg Bucher asked why is it such a high cost for trench restoration under the water project yet there’s a $23,000 charge with Handwerk for excavation and backfill. Jim said Handwerk is doing the curb’s and sidewalks and they will be doing that excavation whereas the excavation on the water project is for the waterline in itself, tearing up the street and replacing the line and putting it back. Also, Wexcon has to go out on Main Street. Greg then asked if that is why the state highway’s unit price is $66.25 yet our municipal roadway is only $15.50 a unit? Herb said that is correct because all the state specifications must be followed, the type ballast, stone, everything to the t. Herb said we are very lucky the state is allowing an open cut, usually they make you bore, they don’t like you opening up a major highway. 

It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Greg Bucher) to approve Edgemont Drive Road Improvement Project to 
Handwerk Contractor for $176,768.19. Unanimous approval.
Unfinished Business:

New Business:


It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Kevin Harley) to reappoint the following: 

John Schick to the East Petersburg Borough Planning Commission to expire 3/1/10

William Pfautz to the East Petersburg Borough Planning Commission to expire 3/1/12

Agnes Hacker to the East Petersburg Borough Planning Commission to expire 3/1/12

John Wolf to the East Petersburg Borough Zoning Hearing Board to expire 3/1/10

Catherine Donohue to the East Petersburg Borough Zoning Hearing Board to expire 3/1/11


Unanimous approval
Announcements: 
East Petersburg Day at the Barnstormers will be on Monday June 23, 2008




LIMC Annual Dinner March 27, 2008
 With no further business, the regular meeting was adjourned at 7:43 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,


Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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April 1, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:01pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Connie McElwain, Tom Huber, Dwight Addington, Greg Bucher, Jeff Geoghan, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams.  Absent:  Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to accept the minutes of the March 4, 2008 Borough Council Meeting. Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – John D. Wolf, William Pfautz, Doug Nolt, Lisa Sandhaus, Jamie Rohrer, Adam Gochnauer, Glenn Garber, Jason Charles
Visit from – Jason Charles asked council if he could have a produce stand at the Sunoco Station on Main Street. Cappy asked Mr. Charles when he planned to start  and Mr. Charles said it could be as soon as the end of May whenever the strawberries come in. This is produce that Mr. Charles grows, at least 70% of it. Mr. Charles said there would be a tent and people could see it from the road. Tom Huber asked Mr. Charles if the wagon would be staying put for the season. Mr. Charles said they might keep it there until the fall pumpkins. Tom Huber said his concern would be having someone want to see “how well the wheels move”. Mr. Charles said they would chain the wheels through the axle. Mr. Charles said actually they could take the tongue off.  Connie McElwain asked if they were also going to be selling flowers. Mr. Charles said possibly. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Dwight Addington) to approve the Produce Stand for Jason Charles to have at the Sunoco Station. Unanimous approval.
Comments from Citizens: Adam Gochnauer asked if there is an ordinance concerning pedestrians walking in the road versus the sidewalk. Mr. Gochnauer said now that warmer weather is here he sees a lot of people who walk in the street rather then the sidewalks. Jim Williams said the borough doesn’t have any rules about that but people tend to walk in the street because it is flat and the sidewalks are not all even. Mr. Gochnauer said he has seen this on the narrow part of Pine Street and people driving have to stop because the pedestrian is in the road and we spend all this money on sidewalks. Cappy suggested we put something in the next Town Crier to remind them to wear reflective clothing. People are allowed to use the road but not permitted to obstruct traffic.  Glenn Garber said a lot of doctors are telling people not to walk on sidewalks because it is hard on the legs and knees with all the up and down conditions of the walks.
Mayors Report – Police report for February 2008. For the month of February there were 106 complaints in the Borough consisting of 13criminal investigations, 10 violators were processed, 8 vehicle accident investigations, no fatalities and two injuries. 85 calls for service and the department cited 42 motorists for traffic violations. 
Greg Bucher said he wanted to commend one of the young officers who was down at Village Commons, out of his car when it was half raining and helped an elderly couple fix a tire. That was nice to see.

And another thing, Greg said now that the kids are out of the park they are behind Turkey Hill again. 

Mayor Spangenburg read the Earth Day Proclamation. Earth Day is April 22.
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Reports from Appointed Officers

Borough Manager Report – See Attached  


Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached.

Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – For the month of March there were 40 calls with 525 personnel responding, total staff hours for the month 214.93, training hours 415, number of staff attending training 129. There was property loss for the month of March of $0. Property saved for the month of March was $0. There were 16 calls in East Petersburg Borough, 11 in East Hempfield Twp., 11 in Manheim Twp., one in Manheim Borough and one in West Hempfield Twp.
EMA Report –Tom said he thinks tomorrow is the county tornado drill. Last year it was cancelled because there was an actual tornado watch in effect. 
Public Works
Unfinished Business:

New Business:

a) It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to approve Ordinance No. 250, New Borrowing Debt. Unanimous approval

b) It was moved and seconded (Jeff Geoghan/Kevin Harley) to approve Resolutions #623 & 624, Update Zoning/Building Fee Schedule. Unanimous approval

c) Greg presented a request to council that due to limited sponsors for East Pete Day and more costs involved there is no money left to do something in the Borough and asked council to pay for the fire works on East Pete Day. Cappy said she has felt that somewhere down the road the Borough would have to shoulder some of the cost and the fire works are the highlight. Jeff said people from all over town love to watch the fire works. Greg said everyone benefits off of that. And Cappy said if it got to the point where we couldn’t have things all day there would always be an evening thing ending with fire works. It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Greg Bucher) to approve the Borough paying $2700.00 for the fire works for East Petersburg Day. Unanimous approval.

Announcements: 


East Petersburg Day at the Barnstormers will be on Monday June 23, 2008. Jeff said we will have a table setup to sell golf balls at the game for our golf ball drop on East Pete Day.
 With no further business, the regular meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,


Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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May 6, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:01pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Connie McElwain, Tom Huber, Dwight Addington, Greg Bucher, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams, Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern.  Absent:  Jeff Geoghan

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Connie McElwain) to accept the minutes of the April 1, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – John D. Wolf, Lisa Grimaud, Jamie Rohrer, Glenn Garber, David K. Duckworth
Visit from – 

Comments from Citizens: 
Mayors Report –Gary said first of all with the crackdown it has been quieter in the borough so he wanted to complement the police department for doing a good job.  Police report for March 2008. For the month of March there were 106 complaints in the Borough consisting of 19 criminal investigations, 16 violators were processed, eight vehicle accident investigations, no fatalities or injuries. 79 calls for service and the department cited 48 motorists for traffic violations. 
Greg said he saw six police cruisers in pursuit of a suspect and said he was told by a representative from the Turkey Hill store on Main Street the kids no longer loiter behind the building.

Reports from Appointed Officers

Borough Manager Report – See Attached - Cappy commented that it is exciting there is going to be a Mummer’s band in the parade on East Petersburg Day. John Wolf said they are going to be in the parade and play in the park for about half an hour.  Cappy asked if someone knew someone to contact and John said Nessie knew someone on the organization for all the mummers. The band is the Hageman band. 

Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached. Herb said he wanted to let council know that he and Jim met with the hockey group, the youth sports director, the Bulldogs and the Baseball team about issues. Herb also noted that he asked water operators Chad Lownsbery and Jeff Moseman to write up a short narrative about what they learned at the water conference. Greg asked if the hockey people got a price for resurfacing. Herb said he hasn’t seen figures on that yet but BR Kreider was there to look at and quote on it.
Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – For the month of April there were 32 calls with 525 personnel responding, total staff hours for the month 214.93, training hours 415, number of staff attending training 129. Jamie commented that there was a soccer event at which fire police were requested and the fire police did not get a notification in writing. It wasn’t until Sgt. Baldwin called them on Monday before the weekend event to let them know they were needed. He said this needs to be looked into so it does not happen again. 
EMA Report – Meeting on the 17th concerning the new radio system, the towers are there but the radio system is on hold. 
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Public Works

Pool being open for 2008 Season – Herb said they did have some extensive repairs to do on the bottom of the pool but it is now being filled and everything is on schedule.
Unfinished Business:

Borough borrowing completed on May 1, 2008, all signed, sealed and delivered.
New Business:

a) It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Kevin Harley) to approve Ordinance No. 251 Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement for Implementing Growing Together: A Comprehensive Plan for Central Lancaster County, Pennsylvania. Unanimous approval

b) It was moved and seconded (Connie McElwain/Tom Huber) to appoint Jim Williams as a Representative for LIMC Board of Appeals Appointments Committee. Unanimous approval

c) It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Kevin Harley) to approve the storm water management plan as drawn and recommended by borough engineer RAV for NSI (Nursing Solutions Inc) Greg Bucher recused himself from the vote. The rest of council voted to approve. Greg asked if the storm water plan does not work does the borough have recourse on it. Jim said yes, Greg asked if the agreement states that, Kevin said escrow. Jim said they are asking to waive the escrow.  Tom Huber asked about the #6 sentence on the agreement which says execute a maintenance agreement with borough, wanted to know if that means they have to maintain it. Jim said in the letter from Rettew #1 states, discussed with the borough engineer a precast concrete guard inlet has been incorporated into the infiltration basin, this will allow surface water to drop into a small inlet and infiltrate down by an appropriated pipe into a stone bed constructed below the frost level. NSI requested a waiver of the escrow account of $3355. RAV said the waiver could be granted on the following condition: Items A, B & C listed in the escrow estimate be completed prior to any construction of the parking lot pavement. This request is recommended because the total sum of the escrow is a small dollar amount. Additionally, the borough would not allow construction of the parking lot until items A, B & C of the escrow are completed. Council discussed holding the escrow account. Dwight Addington asked Jim if there were an easier way of holding the escrow money. Jim explained that in another case, the borough just kept the check in the borough safe and the auditor did not like that at all. Connie McElwain commented that NSI wants this parking lot and if they don’t abide by items A, B & C they can’t do the parking lot. Jim said the escrow would be incase the job is not done right or if they don’t do the job the borough can then take the escrow money and do the job properly.  It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Dwight Addington) that council require NSI to establish an escrow account. Unanimous approval.

d) Jim explained to council that he has been meeting with the county about the Urban Enhancement Fund, which is a “fund” to enhance and sustain the urban areas of Lancaster County as attractive places to live, learn, work and play. The purpose of the UEF is to provide financial support to urban municipalities in implementing economic, community and neighborhood development projects that will: promote the revitalization of their downtown or main street; put former commercial/industrial properties, including brownfields, back into productive use, improve the quality of life for their residents through the provision of basic amenities such as decent and affordable housing, libraries, and other community services; attract new residents to the community, stabilize and enhance the tax base of the municipality, stabilize and enhance existing businesses, attract new businesses, and preserve and protect significant cultural and architectural resources. It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Greg Bucher) to approve the Urban Enhancement Fund (UEF) Program. 

Announcements:  East Petersburg Day at the Barnstormers will be on Monday June 23, 2008. Jim said we will be selling golf ball drop tickets at the game.  Mayor Spangenburg said he will not be at the game this year and asked council to make a declaration that they declare East Pete Night be dedicated to Chet Schoenberger and he would throw out the first ball. Council members thought that would be nice. Jamie Rohrer will contact Mr. Schoenberger about this. 

 It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Dwight Addington) to adjourn the meeting at 7:50PM. Unanimous approval.






Respectfully Submitted,


Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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June 3, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:03pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Tom Huber, Dwight Addington, Greg Bucher, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams, Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern.  Absent:  Vice President Kevin Harley, Connie McElwain, Jeff Geoghan. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to accept the minutes of the May 6, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – John D. Wolf, Lisa Sandhaus, Glenn Garber, Doug Nolt, Bill Pfautz, Nessie Saint Cyr
Visit from – 

Comments from Citizens: Doug Nolt asked council to consider farming out the pool to HARC. Cappy Panus said the borough has saved money by having the water department open and close the pool. Another thing is it is for our community. (between pagers and fire siren was very hard to understand)

Mayors Report –  Police report for April 2008. For the month of April there were 97 complaints in the Borough consisting of 23 criminal investigations, 13 violators were processed, eight vehicle accident investigations, no fatalities, one injury. There were 66 calls for service and the department cited 50 motorists for traffic violations. Mayor Spangenburg said April was a very quiet month.

Reports from Appointed Officers

Borough Manager Report – See Attached - 

Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached. Herb said we are getting two new play structures for the park system. It’s all scheduled to tear out the old and the company we purchased it from will install it. One of the other things Herb said he is excited about is that the water department staff is working with the new owners of the quarry, Old Castle, on major water issues. Herb said they have a real good working relationship with the new owners.
Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – Bill Pfautz reported that there was a total of 38 calls for the month of May, a total of 355 responding personnel, total staff hours for the month 127.37. Total training hours for the month 304.00 and total staff attending training 101. 









EMA Report – Nothing to report

Public Works
a) Pool opened May 24, 2008

Unfinished Business:
New Business:

Announcements:  East Petersburg Day at the Barnstormers will be on Monday June 23, 2008.

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:32PM. 






Respectfully Submitted, Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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July 1, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:03pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Connie McElwain, Tom Huber, Greg Bucher, Jeff Geoghan, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams, Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern.  Absent:  Dwight Addington

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to accept the minutes of the June 3, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – Doug Nolt, Glenn Garber, Bill Pfautz, Jamie Rohrer
Visit from – 

Comments from Citizens: 

Mayors Report –  Police report for May 2008. For the month of May there were 100 complaints in the Borough consisting of 30 criminal investigations, 15 violators were processed, three vehicle accident investigations, no fatalities, no injuries. There were 67 calls for service and the department cited 47 motorists for traffic violations. 

Mayor Spangenburg said he received a letter from a resident requesting permission to close the ally of Lime between Rt. 72 and the Lutheran Church.  Jim said Lime Street, the borough has no allies. Mayor Spangenburg said he would like to have it closed July 19 between 10am and 11pm for a birthday party.  This is usually not an issue if there is going to be a block party or something like that where multiple residents can benefit from it but for one resident to close a street for a private party  and Cappy said she’d like to know why they want it closed so long.  Mayor Spangenburg said he is inclined to not go any further with this and write him back and say not for a private party, doesn’t have anything to do with the community.

Reports from Appointed Officers
Borough Manager Report – See Attached – Greg Bucher asked Jim what the borough would spend half a million dollars on (Urban Enhancement Grant), the grant would give $250,000 and the borough would have to match that? Jim said the borough and the business. Jim said some of the things that will be going on would be coming out of money that Haydn Zug will be getting, like anything to do with the parking lot. The money the borough would be putting in would be for the streetscape, the intersection, the lights that we looked at, the flower boxes, those kinds of things. Greg said none of that is spelled out in the resolution. It’s spelled out that East Petersburg Borough has to match that $250,000. Jim said the paperwork that was handed in has who is paying for what. Greg said that should be spelled out on the resolution otherwise it looks like the borough is responsible for ¼ million dollars. Jim said if Haydn Zug doesn’t come up with the money, we just don’t do the project.  Greg said according to the resolution the borough is liable for ¼ million dollars because Haydn Zug’s is not mentioned once in the resolution. Tom Huber asked if a sentence could be added at the end of #2 saying “said funds to be provided by the sources stated on the application.” Jamie Rohrer had concerns about the trees that are shown on the plans. He said the fire trucks already have problems getting back Ann Street. Jim said the plans are not cut in stone and can be changed.  Tom asked if an official motion has to be made to table this until the next meeting. Jim said probably should. Tom also asked if it would be in the borough’s best interest to have a contract with the other party stating specifically  they will kick in “this” amount. Jim said when this comes out with the three parties there will be agreements with all three parties signed. Greg said he feels it should be spelled out that the private individual has all their money in escrow before we start anything. Jeff Geoghan asked if we could ask the solicitor all these questions, to make sure we’re not liable and everything is done, funds are in the right account before we proceed.

 It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to table Resolution #625 until the August meeting. Unanimous approval.
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Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached. Herb reported that the Edgemont Water Project is complete and now working in the Edgemont Street Project now, will be pouring curbs tomorrow. That project is moving along very quickly. One other thing to report, we did hire a part-time person and he is working out very well.
Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – Jamie Rohrer reported that there were a total of 47 calls for the month of June, a total of 612 responding personnel, total staff hours for the month 114.01. Total training hours for the month 151.25 and total staff attending training 81. Jamie reminded council that classes have to be taken so the fire company will be eligible for a grant and the classes can be taken on the website. Gary told Jamie he doesn’t know the website. Cappy told Jamie to email it to Jim and Jim will email it to council members.
Jim said as of now, the county has indicated we are compliant. Tom said part of the problem, you get different stories from different people in the county. Technically until the end of the year we’re compliant because we said we’re going to get this stuff. Tom said the Public works department already has 700. 

Jamie also reported that Cadet Camp was cancelled this year due to lack of participation. Don’t know what happened.








EMA Report – Nothing to report

Public Works
Unfinished Business: Greg noted that the Planning Commission is a little confused and would like some kind of form as the recommending body before an application goes before the Zoning Hearing Board. Would like to see a form that shows what they really want the PC to get out of looking over everything. Just some kind of guidelines. Bill Pfautz said he is new on the Planning Commission and wants guidance as to exactly what you want and what we can do. Gary said it sounds like a training issue. Kevin Harley suggested seeing if there is something that PSBA offers. Jim will look into this.

New Business:
a) It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Tom Huber) to appoint Nessie Saint Cyr as an alternate on the Zoning Hearing Board Member until March 1, 2011. Unanimous approval.

b) It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Greg Bucher) to appoint Virginia A. Groff as East Petersburg Borough Open Records Officer. Unanimous approval.

Announcements:  


Need two residents to fill Planning Commission Vacancies
 Meeting was adjourned at 7:49PM. 







Respectfully Submitted,








Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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August 5, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL
Conditional Use hearing for Subhas Mazumdar was brought to order at 7:00PM. Application of Subhas Mazumdar, regarding the property at 2006-10 Miller Rd, East Petersburg Borough, Lancaster County, Pennsylvania. Applicant wishes to apply for a a Conditional Use, Section 205.4.3 (Section 415, Drive-Thru and/or Fast Food Restaurant).
.

PC recommends the applicant provide a loading zone, close off driveway out to Manheim Pike (Rt. 72), provide landscaping/screening on east side of property adjacent to the residential property, make sure there is an adequate number of handicap spaces, adjust parking to provide access to steps at parking lot and provide clear sight triangles.
Mr. Mazumdar presented council with updated plans showing the Planning Commision recommendations and explained what they are planning to do. Greg Bucher asked if the barrier could be moved closer to the edge of the property so you can see that you can’t get back in there from Rt. 72. Mr. Mazumdar said he doesn’t see why not.

This also went before the Zoning Hearing Board and attached conditions that there will be a screening on the east property line adjacent to Curtis Leon and Ruth Johnson’s property along with a review of the site lighting and cut off screens to be installed if the lighting is shining beyond the property lines. In addition, recommend that the hours of operation would be between 5:00 a.m., 10:00 p.m. Sunday – Thursday, 5:00 a.m., and 12:00 midnight on Friday and Saturday.
Kevin Harley asked Mrs. Johnson if she had any concerns with the proposed Dunkin Donuts and she said so far she has been working well with Mr. Nolt.

John Kerchner asked if the drive thru is acceptable with the borough zoning. Kevin said as he understands that is what the condtional use is for. Kevin said as a bank it did not need a hearing but do need it for a fast food restaurant. 

Sam Maurer asked where the sign will be. Mr. Mazumdar showed on the drawling where the free standing sign would be located.
It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Dwight Addington) to approve the conditional use application as presented for Subhas Mazumdar to have a drive-thru window at 2006-10 Miller Rd., East Petersburg. Unanimous approval. 

The Conditional Use Hearing was closed at 7:11PM
The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:13pm with the following members of Council and employees present: Vice President Kevin Harley, Connie McElwain, Tom Huber, Dwight Addington, Greg Bucher, Jeff Geoghan, Borough Manager Jim Williams,  Absent:  President Cappy Panus, Mayor Gary Spangenburg (Mayor Spangenburg and Mr. Mattern were participating in the National Night Out Bike Ride) Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Dwight Addington/Tom Huber) to accept the minutes of the July 1, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – Doug Nolt, Samuel L. Maurer IV, John Kerchner, Tracee Herb, Lisa Grimaud, Ruth Johnson, Glenn Garber, Bill Pfautz, John Wolf, Ken Kauffman, Monica McComsey

Visit from – 
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Comments from Citizens: John Wolf commented that he was on the National Night Out bike ride and about 150 people showed up for it. 

Sam Maurer said he has been walking around the borough a lot and noticed there are a lot of weeds along the curbs and wondered if there was any chance for a weed spraying program 

Resident had a concern about a property on Miller Road that looks like they have a produce stand and people are stopping along the road in an area where no one would expect someone to be stopped. Jim said he‘d have the zoning officer check it out.

Monica McComsey said her son was one of the boys attacked two weeks ago at the park and wants to know what council is going to do to ensure the safety of their children. She also said the police response time was very slow, taking them more than ten minutes to arrive at the scene. Tracee Herb, the mother of  the other boy who was attacked said there where several residents  looking on and did not offer assistance. Council members said they would review the 911 calls from the night in question to determine if there was unnecessary delay in response time. 
Mayors Report –  Mayor Spangenburg is on the National Night Out bike ride. 

Reports from Appointed Officers

Borough Manager Report – See Attached – Jim reported that our long time East Pete Day coordinator, George Barber will be moving to Apollo Florida along with his wife. This will be a great loss for the borough because he really has been very good at helping to get all the money together and coordinate for East Pete Day.

Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached.

Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – Glenn Garber reported that there were a total of 37 calls for the month of July, a total of 450 responding personnel, total staff hours for the month 440. Total training hours for the month 224 and total staff attending training 93. 

EMA Report – Tom Huber told council if anyone needs the online address to get any of the courses, he has it. The 300-400 course are being offered over at the training center, 300 is from the 22nd -24th and the 400 25th-26th.  Tom said Cappy, the Mayor and maybe Jim should take the courses. Tom said they are interesting. 
Public Works

Unfinished Business:

a) Need two residents to fill Planning Commission Vacancies. Jim said he has had two that have sent letters and other calls from people that had shown interest in it but did not respond with a letter. 
New Business:

c) It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to adopt Resolution No. 625, Urban Enhancement Fund Grant Request. Unanimous approval.
Announcements:  Tom Huber mentioned the opening on the LCPC for District 2 since Charlie Douts left the position. Jim briefly discussed this.
 It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Dwight Addington) to adjourn the meeting at 7:40PM. Unanimous approval.







Respectfully Submitted,








Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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September 2, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL
The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:02pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Tom Huber, Dwight Addington, Greg Bucher, Jeff Geoghan, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams,  Absent:  Connie McElwain, Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to accept the minutes of the August 5, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – Doug Nolt, Lisa Grimaud, Glenn Garber, Bill Pfautz, John Wolf, William Wentling, James Rohrer, Morris & Ann McGuire, Karl Bender, Mark Cohen, Brian Dyer, Dave Duckworth
Visit from – 
Comments from Citizens: Bill Wentling asked if the borough had a long term plan for improving the park. He said he thinks this park is under utilized. There aren’t any parents here in the summer months and he thinks that has to do with the playground equipment not being very kid friendly and he feels that is contributing with what is happening in the park. Cappy said we do have a plan in place, particularly for the playground equipment, a five year plan. We just replaced playground equipment in the fitness park and that was $28,000. Then we have four or five areas that one by one we are updating and we just replaced the slide here. Actually, we spent $40,000 on playground equipment this year. Of course, we can’t do it every year but we do have a plan that we are rotating around to the different areas so we do have something for the community to use. Cappy said she has been a resident since 1976 and for the most part, the incidents at the park, this park in general, of the nature that we have had, it’s really pretty rare. She said she knows the police know who they are and they are on top of it. It’s a difficult thing because this is a public park. It goes in cycles, there are years we don’t have much of anything going on and years when we have a certain group of kids passing through that have time on their hands and don’t make good use of it. And part of the problem too is some of these are not always East Petersburg residents. Again, this is a public place so we can’t tell somebody else not to come into the park. 

Mr. Wentling said the climbing unit that’s in the park is metal; it’s a trip to the ER or orthodontist waiting to happen. Mr. Wentling said he takes his kids to all other kinds of parks and there are parents that go to these parks with their kids, they drive to these parks because of the equipment that is there, and he said he just feels that an investment in this park as well as a water fountain. Mr. Wentling said he has to bring his own water. It would help parents and families use this park. Cappy said we have had an ongoing problem with the water fountain, it gets broken all the time. Jeff Geoghan said there is going to be a “first ever” chili cook off this East Petersburg Day sponsored by the MTPD and Natalie Littlehale and the  money that is raised will go specifically to a new water fountain in a more visible location because of the camera system in the park. Hopefully that will be the last time anyone will get away with messing with the water fountain. Cappy also said the proceeds from East Pete Day, the Rotary originally the funds were targeted to go back into the park and over the years there have been many different ideas of what to do for the park and seriously they might be an organization to approach because there is money and for the most part they are trying to target the park to use the funds for something worthwhile for park usage so if you have some specific ideas you should also speak to them. We did a survey a while back and the results were that people using the park did not want the round metal climbing toy moved because the kids liked it so much. Probably when we it is all said and done with we’ll probably have spent over $100,000 on playground equipment. Jeff Geoghan said that every year that is part of the budget discussion and usually park equipment comes up every year and we put a little here, a little there but it does take time to get this six-figure stuff handled.

John Wolf reported that everything is going along very well for East Pete Day. Cappy asked if there are going to be fireworks again. John said yes and a car show, chili cook off, craft vendors, parachutists. Jeff said a nice parade. John said the parade
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will have about 35 to 40 units in it. Four bands including the Hempfield Marching Band, a Mummer’s string band. John also said there have been a few small things done with the funds; one is a $1000 scholarship for Trinity Pre-School to help a local 

Borough resident with pre-school tuition and just recently awarded a request from the fire company for some money towards laptop computers for their educational program. And, on another note, George Barber has resigned and is relocating to Florida. He was a big asset to East Petersburg Day for a long time and want to thank him for his years of service and dedication. We’re hoping he will be here for East Petersburg Day. 

Norman McGuire from Edgemont Drive asked what the borough is going to do about the botched job that they did on the yards. Cappy asked what he meant by botched job. Mr. McGuire said first of all they have the sidewalk leaning up coming from the house, they have the driveway leaning down, and there is a big gully in front. His concern is water. He said everything was level before and now everything is 2 inches higher for some reason.  Cappy said being concerned about water is a very valid concern. Cappy said she thinks it would make sense to wait until the first good rainfall and see where the water goes. If they think they have to fix it they will have to know where the water is going or not going. Greg said he was personally down and saw the swale and three yards down, we made a collective decision as the borough to do that street without digging up the street, we paid an engineer to design the slopes and everything. If I hired a contractor as an engineer to design a project like that and they left a big gully in the front yard they would be required to come out and fix that before they got paid. We need to hold the people who we’re paying to design this stuff accountable for the work their doing. Cappy said in the very least, she understands that they are concerned. Mr. McGuire said if there is a heavy rain he will have a big mud puddle in his front yard. Cappy said we can’t go in and correct something if we don’t totally know the total problem. We will ask our engineer. Jim said he spoke to Mrs. McGuire earlier and said we have looked at the driveway and one of the things we’d like to do is finish the brickwork and sidewalk and landscaping there. We talked to the landscaper today and the engineer was there today looking at it and what he would like to do conjunctively look at it when it rains, before we fix anything and find out we fixed it wrong let’s find out exactly what the problem is. We have to be very careful if we taper it we don’t want it going back toward the house. The job will stay open until that is satisfied. Jim said he also talked to the neighbors on each side. Normally on those projects you go back a certain amount of feet from the sidewalk, the practice is 10 feet. The McGuire’s talked to an engineer who said to go back 18 feet instead of 10. Cappy said we will definitely be sure that we will involve our engineer on this to look at this and see what is happening. We won’t be giving them any more money from this point until this is satisfied. Cappy said we do have an experienced engineer that’s been involved with many street projects in our borough so we feel that he can look at the situation and be very fair and knowledgeable about what should be done. 
Mayors Report –   For July there were 111 complaints, consisting of 38 criminal investigations, 19 violators were processed, eight vehicles accidents with 1 injury and no fatalities, 65 calls for service and 28 motorists were cited for traffic violations. 

Mayor Spangenburg introduced Sgt. Ponessa from MTPD. Sgt. Ponessa will oversee the borough, everything about the borough, inside out/upside down, then he in turn will work with the other sergeants and officers. What that means to the people, you can go directly to Sgt. Ponessa if you have an issue, an idea, or complaint. He will be here at borough meetings pretty frequently, making himself known. 

Mayor Spangenburg said he also wanted to report to council, since he was not at the last meeting because of National Night Out. He said he understands there were a couple of women at the last meeting that had essentially voiced their complaints about the July 27 incident involving the beatings of the guys who got attacked. He said that he and Jim talked about it the following day and they met with the police chief and did a pretty thorough investigation about the whole call from start to finish and essentially the protocol for Lancaster County Wide Communication and the Police Department was handled properly. There was nothing done improper or forgotten or wrongly done. It was not the Police Departments issue in terms of a perceived response that was way to long or LCWC issue either. We did talk about some ideas that might improve the situation and one thing that LCWC is going to be doing is their going to be taking a look at instead of sequentially dispatching a call they are going to move  towards a concurrent type dispatch call, so as they are receiving the call they are getting information and making a dispatch at the same time. Cappy asked if that doesn’t happen now. Gary said it is somewhat happening now, it’s in that transition phase while teaching and training the dispatchers. Gary also added that he really needed to credit the police department on that particular call because it was really the alertness of one of the police officers that was not dispatched for the call yet that he saw on his laptop, the computer assisted dispatch, or CAD, and when the dispatcher enters the information in the computer it automatically goes out to the police department via email essentially.

That officer saw it and he was already in route before the dispatcher contacted him about the call.

Page 5665













September 2, 2008

Greg Bucher said there is one group of individuals that are behind all this. Greg said when the ringleaders were locked up earlier in the year the crime rate in the borough went down 70%, something like that. They are back again and they taunt everybody all over town. Greg said the night of that incident they were standing right behind Gooseworks smoking a joint in the middle of the street. It’s one group of individuals causing 75% of the problems in this town. They are causing the problems behind Turkey Hill, doing the drug deals beside the fire company. Gary said it’s just a vicious cycle, they get arrested go to jail get out and get arrested again. 

Jamie Rohrer said he agrees with the gentleman about the park equipment but if he were the borough he would not spend any more money on park equipment if his life depended on it. He said come up here at night after footballs gone, look at the site lighting on this place, on this whole park, on the parking lot across the street. He said if he was a girl at two o’clock in the morning walking from Chancey’s up to that parking lot, he wouldn’t be doing it. The site lighting is poor, you have PPL  street lights, they are 175, probably sodium vapor throughout, maybe it’s time to put some additional site lighting up to light this park up at night and that’s what will reduce some of the crime at the same time. 

Jeff Geoghan asked if they were residents. Greg said yes. Greg said we paid to have “no skateboarding, no loitering” signs made and put up and they still do it. Gary said if they want to skateboard and hanging out that is not breaking the law. If they are destroying property then they are breaking the law. Cappy said somebody needs to call that it when it is happening. Cappy asked Sgt. Ponessa if when a person makes a call like that do they need to give their name. Sgt. Ponessa said no, it can be anonymous. Greg said one of the big problems is, and Jamie has seen this in front of the fire company and Greg has seen it behind Turkey Hill, is the drug dealing, they do it and their gone. It constantly goes on, there is a white car, they pull up behind Turkey Hill, do their transaction and their gone. By the time we would call it’s done. What can we do. Someone asked if they can get a plate number. Greg said then it is your word against theirs.  It’s all the same group tied to this. Jeff asked if they can stake out the place. Jamie said these kids have no fear, they will walk right out in front of the fire truck when there is a call. John Wolf asked what the rules and regulations are for skateboarding in the streets. They are permitted on the streets but cannot obstruct traffic. Greg asked if the fire company is leaving for a call and somebody takes a picture of them blocking the street can they be arrested. Sgt. Ponessa said yes. Gary said they can call the borough and say we had a call at such and such a time we’ll get it on camera.  Jamie said they know the scan of the camera, they figured that thing out. Jamie said he also thinks they have a scanner and as soon as they hear it they are gone. Nessie Saint Cyr asked if a letter couldn’t be sent to the parents of these kids and say you are responsible for your child. Greg said one of the parents showed up at the incident and was actually antagonizing the whole thing. Gary said anytime a minor is involved parents are automatically called or visited by the police department, even if they didn’t do anything wrong. Greg asked about brighter lights and Jim said PPL has larger luminaries but you have to be careful of the residential area. Jamie asked about putting nice post lights right along the park. Jim said it wouldn’t be part of the enhancement fund but we could do something like that. We’d have to put it in the budget.  Jamie Rohrer also noted that the bathroom lights are quite often left on and wondered if they were on a timer that wasn’t working properly. Jim said they are not on a timer. Jeff Geoghan asked if motion sensors could be used. Jim said he would look into it.

A resident asked about the process to get geothermal. Jim said there is an ordinance concerning geothermal and he should talk to the zoning officer. Jim said it is not an easy process but it is possible.

John Wolf asked if there is an increase in police presence since the park incident. Sgt. Ponessa said procedures have been changed where before the borough officer would go to the police station, get his equipment, car, get his information that he needed and then come up to the borough. Now we have them coming directly to the borough to report for duty so we have a constant presence here. Mayor Spangenburg clarified that the borough has stated before that the borough has had an arrangement with MTPD in that we get 80% coverage out of 100% time there is 80% coverage in the borough. That is no longer the case 100% time we now have 100% coverage, meaning that there are borough police officers, they are assigned specifically to the borough, they are no longer assigned to the sector that the borough sits in. That doesn’t mean that every call you get your going to get the same police officer, nor does it mean that the police hasn’t been called to another sector because of something else that went down. That’s strictly between him/her and their sergeant. The Mayor said they are online 

at the borough office so they can communicate with headquarters in the township. We’ve made significant improvements in that regard. 
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Reports from Appointed Officers

Borough Manager Report – See Attached –


Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached.

Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report –Cappy congratulated East Petersburg Fire Company for winning the Rescue Service Award. Jamie said it is from the Pennsylvania Health Services Council who oversees emergency services throughout the state and the award was presented by the EMS Bureau Chief Joe Schmider. Jamie Rohrer reported that there were a total of 21 calls for the month of August, a total of 298 responding personnel, total staff hours for the month 193.46. Total training hours for the month 315.5 and total staff attending training 85. 

EMA Report – 
Public Works

Unfinished Business:

b)  It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Tom Huber) to appoint William Sell and John Kerchner to the Planning Commission. Unanimous approval.
New Business:

d) It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Jeff Geoghan) to award the bid for the Pole Building to Unlimited Structures, Inc., in the amount of $44,337.00. Unanimous approval.
Announcements: Cappy said East Petersburg Day is Saturday September 20, less then three weeks away.  

Greg said he talked with a resident that is having a problem with a neighbor and high weeds. Greg said this resident called the borough office and was told to call the police because it is a police issue. 

Tom Huber asked Jim, whether it is through PPL or possibly parks and rec people or somebody we can talk to that would be able to take a look at the park and made recommendations as far as lighting without paying them $500 an hour as a consultant.  
.







Respectfully Submitted,








Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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October 7, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:00pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Tom Huber, Connie McElwain, Greg Bucher, Jeff Geoghan, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams,  Absent:  Vice President Kevin Harley, Dwight Addington, Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to accept the minutes of the September 2, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – Doug Nolt, Lisa Grimaud, Glenn Garber, John Wolf, J. Roberts, Clark Kerner, Sid Gochnauer, Adam Gochnauer, David Barr, Keenan Barr, Cindy Dietrich, Irvin Ditzler, Rosemary Fausey

Comments from Citizens: Residents from Martin and Brook Drive presented a petition signed by 16 other residents, complaining that Chapman Ford has deliveries and their dumpster emptied between the hours of 2a.m. and 4a.m. The residents asked that the borough take action to enforce the rules that the zoning hearing board put in place that there be no deliveries or trash removal before 7a.m. Greg Bucher told Jim not to go after Chapman Ford anymore, they do not listen, go after the owner of the property. Tom Huber asked if they, or anyone else on the petition, would be willing to testify if it goes to a hearing. They said yes.

Mayors Report –   For August there were 106 complaints, consisting of 24 criminal investigations, 12 violators were processed, eight vehicles accidents with no injuries and no fatalities, 74 calls for service and 66 motorists were cited for traffic violations. 

Mayor Spangenburg proclaimed the week of October 23 through October 31 as Red Ribbon Week. This year instead of Red Ribbons, we will have Red Bracelets. 










Reports from Appointed Officers

Borough Manager Report – See Attached – Jim said he wanted to add that East Petersburg Day was probably one of the best we’ve ever had. John Wolf agreed with that, said it was an awesome day. Cappy said she thought the bands were very good, one or two that she said she had trouble thinking while they were playing (battle of the bands). She said it certainly was the best and longest parade that she can remember. It was a great day. 


Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached.

Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – 

EMA Report – Tom said there may be a class coming up for anyone who is interested in going beyond where they are at now. Every thing that had to be turned in to make PA Emergency Management happy has been turned in. 













Page 5668













October 7, 2008
Public Works

Unfinished Business:

New Business:

a) Escrow reduction for Eastland Land Development. Greg said he feels they need to get the punch list done that the borough engineer put together before council reduces the escrow. Greg said they have some big issues. 

It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Tom Huber) to table any reduction on the Eastland Land Development project until the two pages of punch list are taken care of from our engineer. Unanimous approval.

Announcements: Tom Huber asked if Herb or whoever would be the one responsible, bow season started on Saturday and a couple of deer camouflaged hunters with high powered compound bows came up wondering out of out property below the ball fields, to post no hunting signs east of the retention basins.  The property that butts up to the Sportsman Club, the area with the wild overgrown stuff. At 8:00 in the morning, there probably wouldn’t be kids playing but kids do play or hang out in that area and it’s not posted.  Tom said we need to post it before anybody can do anything. Jim said we will need to make East Hempfield aware that they are over there in the first place. 

Cappy thanked John Wolf for doing a fantastic job on East Pete Day. She said it seemed like John was everywhere at the same time. Jeff Geoghan noted that this year we have a website that got a lot of good reviews and one of the biggest challenges is getting the advertisers back and we already have people calling that want to be in the book and sponsor next year. Cappy said add to that list Dr. Gibson, the dentist. He would like to have an ad in the book next year. 

Cappy announced the Halloween Parade is Saturday October 25.  

Meeting Adjourned: 7:36 P.M.

.








Respectfully Submitted,








Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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November 5, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL
The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:00pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Tom Huber, Greg Bucher, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams, Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern  Absent:  Dwight Addington, Jeff Geoghan, Connie McElwain. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to accept the minutes of the October 7, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – Henry Fox, Bill Pfautz, Richard Ressler, Lisa Sandhaus

Visit from:  Richard Ressler, developer of the Eastland Land Development off Stevens Street in East Petersburg, requested an escrow reduction at borough council’s meeting Nov. 5. Last month, council denied Mr. Ressler’s request to reduce his escrow amount by nearly $45,000, which would leave a balance of more than $41,000.

Although the borough’s engineer had approved the reduction, he said some issues with storm-water management and soil erosion needed to be addressed. The remaining balance would be sufficient to cover these costs, he said.
Council members, however, felt that some of these issues should be addressed as a show of good faith.

Council member Tom Huber said Nov. 5 he had visited the site. He said there was one lot with a depressed driveway entrance where storm water was washing some soil away. Mr. Ressler told council this is the last site to get developed and he used it to store topsoil and stone during the project.

As for water runoff, Mr. Ressler said there is very little, and the water is going where it is supposed to. The sediment basin on site “is working as it was designed. I am not aware of any complaints,” he said. Mr. Huber agreed the erosion was minimal and suggested a barrier across the entrance would keep soil from washing into the street. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Kevin Harley) to reduce the escrow on the Eastland Land Development project on the condition that he put up a barrier at the entrance to the vacant lot until the lot is sold and work resumes at that site. Unanimous approval.

Comments from Citizens: Residents on Graystone Road asked council to do something about a property in their neighborhood. The neighbors said the family living at 2735 Graystone Road allowed weeds to become overgrown and accumulated piles of lumber and other items in the yard over several years. In addition, they said, a dog kept outside barks all the time.

Council president Cathleen Panus said the zoning officer will visit the property. The zoning officer will look for conditions in violation of zoning ordinances. The borough has an ordinance pertaining to barking dogs and Manheim Township Sgt. Timothy Ponessa said a police officer would visit the property the following day.
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Mayors Report –   For September there were 84 complaints, consisting of seven criminal investigations, 10 violators were processed, nine vehicles accidents with 1 injury and no fatalities, 68 calls for service and 74 motorists were cited for traffic violations.
Mayor Spangenburg said he received the cost from the police department for 2009 and essentially, they are going to go up from $453,788 to $476,840 in terms of the total police costs for the year. Gary said he feels it is ultra conservative on their part because they are only budgeting $1000 extra for fuel. Greg asked if the fuel costs would stay down for a year do we get money back. Gary said the contract would not allow for that and they didn’t bill us more when fuel went up. Kevin Harley said most municipalities 50% of their budget goes to police protection, where our percentage is more around ¼%.  Kevin also said since we got the new police chief that the service we now get is much better. Gary said we essentially have our own police department at a contracted cost. Gary also noted that where there was one incident at the park that took 11 minutes for incident command to be established that was then a more recent incident took 2 minutes to get police command established and they were handcuffed within 30 seconds. Greg noted that the chief is actually out there patrolling, in uniform. 

Reports from Appointed Officers

Borough Manager Report – See Attached – Gary asked Jim if he had any numbers as to what East Pete 
Day brought in. Jim said they are still working on that. Greg said the problem is that East Petersburg Day 
never set up its own fund, which we are all pretty convinced we’re going to do now. It all comes in through 
rotary and then goes second hand into our account and it seems like somebody forgot to transfer something. 
But we haven’t figured it out. Greg said one of the things they discussed was re-wiring the park as our 
project this year. 

Public Works Superintendent’s Report – See Attached. Herb noted that at Koser Road Spring the 
operator’s last month acid bathed the filters; it was the first time we’ve done it since we put them in 14 years 
ago. They did a phenomenal job. The waste was pretty tricky to take care of but they all did a great job and 
the filters are back in shape. 
Zoning/Building Code Officer Report - See Attached  

Committee Reports

Administration

Fire Company Report – Total incidents for October 44, total responding personnel 458, total staff hours 150.05.
EMA Report – 

Public Works

Unfinished Business:

New Business:

Announcements: Cappy said she has two requests of council. If you cannot make the work sessions in November make sure you go through the information and if you have questions get to Jim before our first meeting in December.
Meeting Adjourned 7:38 P.M.

.








Respectfully Submitted,








Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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December 2, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL
The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 7:00pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Vice President Kevin Harley, Tom Huber, Dwight Addington, Jeff Geoghan, Greg Bucher, and Borough Manager Jim Williams.  Absent:  Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Connie McElwain, and Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern. 

RECORDER NOT WORKING PROPERLY, WAS VERY SPORADIC.

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Dwight Addington) to accept the minutes of the November 5, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – Bill Pfautz, Jane Ingram, Kathryn Froehlich, Lisa Grimaud, James Rohrer, Karl Bender, Bob Krimmel, Glenn Garber, John Wolf, Adam Gochnauer, Michael Forte, Gary Sample

Visit from:  Robert Krimmel, East Hempfield Township Manager presented council with information on the Rt. 283 Bridge Project.

STARTING AT THIS POINT RECORDER STOPPED WORKING.

Comments from Citizens

Mayor's Report:


a) Police Report for October 2008

Reports form Appointed Officers:

a) Borough Manager Report

b) Public Works Superintendent's Report

c) Zoning Officer Report

Committee Reports:


Administration:

a) Fire Company Report 

b) EMA Report

Public Works:
Unfinished Business:
RECORDER STARTED WORKING AGAIN BUT STILL VERY SPORADIC
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December 2, 2008
New Business: Kevin Harley presented the preliminary budget. He said the borough followed the same budget principles for 2009 it has used for many years. The budget includes a 2 percent increase in expenses and a 1.5 percent increase in income. However, for 2009 the increase in expenses is 4.5%. The borough will use monies from the existing fund balance to cover the extra costs and avoid a property tax increase.

Residents will see increases in water and trash bills. Harley said the borough will increase the charge for water service by 4.5%. For a family using an average of 12,000 gallons a year, this will be an increase of $2.80 per quarter or $11.20 for the year. The change will help the borough to keep on pace with inflation. Also, with a couple big projects on the horizon, it will help build a fund to pay for those projects. Trash bills will increase by $16 per household, for a yearly cost of $190. Harley said the fee is lower than most surrounding municipalities.

Council revised a policy on water leak responsibilities. Previously, when there was a water main break, or leak in water pipes,, residents were responsible for any repair costs to pipes which connected from their property to the main system, even where the pipes ran under the road. The new policy makes the borough responsible for costs to repairing pipes which run from the main system under the road to the curb stop.

a) It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Greg Bucher) to tentatively adopt  the 2009 Budgets. Unanimous approval.

b) It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Jeff Geoghan) to  appoint N. Thomas Huber for a 5 Year Term on the Lancaster Area Sewer Authority Board to expire 12/31/13. Unanimous approval

c) It was moved and seconded (Kevin Harley/Greg Bucher) to approve Resolution #626, Water Leak Responsibilities Unanimous approval.

Announcements: Borough Council Budget Adoption meeting will start at 6:00PM, not 7:00pm on Tuesday December 16, 2008.
Meeting Adjourned 7:47 P.M.

.








Respectfully Submitted,








Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary
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December 16, 2008       

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

OF THE EAST PETERSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL
The regular meeting of the East Petersburg Borough Council came to order at 6:09pm with the following members of Council and employees present: President Cappy Panus, Tom Huber, Connie McElwain, Greg Bucher, Mayor Gary Spangenburg, Borough Manager Jim Williams, and Public Works Superintendent Herbert Mattern. Absent:  Vice President Kevin Harley, Dwight Addington, Jeff Geoghan, 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to accept the minutes of the December 2, 2008 Borough Council Meeting.  Unanimous approval.

Bill payment review.

Attendees – Nessie St. Cyr 

Visit from:  

Comments from Citizens

It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Connie McElwain) to adopt the 2009 Budgets & Ordinance No. 252, Tax Rates. Unanimous approval.

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Greg Bucher) to adopt the 2009 Water Rate Fee – Resolution No. 627 Unanimous approval

It was moved and seconded (Greg Bucher/Tom Huber) to adopt the 2009 Trash/Recycling Fee – Resolution No. 628 Unanimous approval

It was moved and seconded (Tom Huber/Connie McElwain) to adopt the 2009 Meeting Schedule Unanimouse approval

New Business: Greg suggested the Borough start thinking about and looking into ways to save money with the economy the way it is.
Announcements: 

Borough office closed for Holiday;



Wednesday, December 24, 2008



Thursday, December 25, 2008



Thursday January 1, 2009


Regular Borough Council Meeting Tuesday January 6, 2009.
Meeting Adjourned 6:16 P.M.

.








Respectfully Submitted,








Virginia A. Groff, Recording Secretary










